
We are meeting virtually 

once again and begin the 

meeting with a beautiful ren-

dition of O Canada performed by Velma’s daughter, Jeanine Wil-

liams. 

President Christine stepped in and presented the birthdays and an-

niversaries.  The only birthday was Velma’s partner, Don.  Greg and 

Leah are celebrating a wedding anniversary and Rotary anniver-

saries include Neil Cameron (3 years) and Jim Sawyers (10 years). 

 

Guest Speaker: Dr Paulose Paul 

Our guest speaker today was Dr. Paulose Paul MD, FRCSC and he 

was introduced by Ginny.  Dr. Paul is currently the Zone Clinical 

Lead for Orthopedic surgery for the Edmonton Zone.  Dr. Paul be-

gan his presentation by taking us back to 2004 and the challenges 

associated with timely access for orthopedic patients.  This led to 

the proposal of a pilot study to AHS that would be driven provincial-

ly by the Alberta Bone and Joint Health Institute.  The “New Way” 

would see patient referrals received centrally and farmed out to the 

first available surgeon, patients assessed centrally out of the hos-

pital and all follow up arranged and delivered in a consistent man-

ner.  The results of the study were increased patient satisfaction, 

shorter time frames and reduced costs.  As a result, the Edmonton 

Musculoskeletal Center, a not-for-profit private corporation, was 
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formed and AHS contracted the facility to manage all referral for hip and knee arthritis pa-

tients in Edmonton and the surrounding areas. 

Between 2006 and 2016 significant advancements have been made in patient prepara-

tion and consolidation of surgical waitlists and many studies have been completed on hip 

and knee replacement outcomes.  Going forward the goal is to develop an Orthopedic 

Campus that will provide centralized referral for all musculoskeletal problems in Edmonton 

and surrounding area, as well as providing screening clinics, patient preparation and com-

prehensive orthopedic care.  Additionally, they are looking at providing the zone with a non-

hospital surgical facility that will provide patients with improved access to surgical care.  

Dr. Paul ended his presentation by addressing some of the misinformation by assuring us 

that this model does not provide private health care, but instead provides public health 

care in a more efficient and cost- effective manner. 

On behalf of the club, Ginny thanked Dr. Paul and presented a certificate of immunization 

for a donation made to Polio Plus in his name. 

 

 

Rotary Minutes 

 

Peter Harding reminded us about the Italian Wine and Dine. 

Jim Davis provided details of the Wines of the World Raffle. 

Janet Blahun encouraged members to invite their friends and potential new Rotarians to 

the virtual presentation by Todd Hirsch on Oct 30. 

 

Bill Hope opened volunteer registration for the Salvation Army Kettles and Once Upon a 

Christmas 
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Happy Bucks 

After Asha taught us how to say Thank You in Hindi, there was an outpouring of Happy 

Bucks. 

Bob Clark was thankful for the work of the Casino volunteers who contributed 139 vol-

unteer hours. 

Geoffrey Simmons in recognition of the passing of John Ridge as well as the opening of 

the Quinterra Legacy Gardens 

Doug McDonald in recognition of Bob Clark’s work in organizing the Casino crew 

Bob Clark contributed the tips received at the Casino 

Joe Klassen on almost finishing his home renovation 

Brad Wellicome (Good Brad) for Dr. Paul’s presentation and the Casino volunteers 

Jim Davis for Dr. Paul’s presentation, the Casino and the Wine Raffle prizes, although 

he was saddened by the end of the golf season 

Raju Paul for the wonderful meeting this morning 

 

 

Thought for the Day 

Health is like money.  We never have the true idea of its value until we lose it. 

 

Cheers...great meeting! 
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The Rotary Club of  Calgary Heritage Park 
Announcements 

Oct 23  Jenni Thompson—Ronald MacDonald House 

Oct 30  Todd Hirsch—ATB 

Nov 6   Jodi Eckert—RAYAC program 

Nov 11  Rotary Remembers 

Nov 13  No Meeting 

Nov 20 

 

  

 


